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1 PURPOSE 
 
1.1 To inform Committee of a consultation which has been launched by the Law 

Commission on the reform of the law on taxi and private hire services, and make 
arrangements for a response to be submitted by the Council. 

 
1.2 Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities 

• Community Objectives - The response will be relevant to the Council’s aim of being a 
well-managed Council.  

• Corporate Priorities -   
• Other Considerations -  

 
2 BACKGROUND 
 
2.1 In July 2011, the Law Commission agreed to undertake a law reform project on the law 

of taxis and private hire vehicles.  The Department for Transport proposed the project, 
but the Law Commission’s work is independent of Government. 

2.2 The Law Commission has produced a consultation document entitled “Reforming the law 
of taxi and private hire services” A copy of this is enclosed at Appendix 1 (the 
“Consultation Document”). 

2.3 The duration of the consultation is 10 May to 10 August 2012. 
 
3 ISSUES 
3.1 The Consultation Document states that the Law Commission’s aim is to clarify and 

simplify the existing law on taxis and private hire vehicles and to promote more 
consistency in bottom-line safety standards across England and Wales, including better 
provision for disabled passengers. 

3.2 The Consultation Document also states that its other key aim is to deregulate aspects 
not linked to passenger safety in order to encourage more competitive services, and that 
they propose to do so by recommending a new Act of Parliament for taxi and private hire 
services. 

3.3 Paragraphs 1.9 and 1.10 (pages 2/3) of the Consultation Document set out an outline of 
the key proposed changes and the list of provisional proposals and questions are set out 
at pages 8 to 16. 

3.4 As set out in paragraph 2.3 above the closing date for responses to the consultation is 
10 August 2012.  The next Licensing Committee meeting is not until 4 September 2012 
and so it is proposed that Committee appoint a sub-group with responsibility for 
considering the proposals in the Consultation Document and providing its views to the 
Head of Legal and Democratic Services, who will submit a response on behalf of the 
Council by 10 August 2012.  
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4 RISK ASSESSMENT 
4.1 The approval of this report may have the following implications 

• Resources – Resources will be needed in both the sub-group and Head of Legal 
Democratic Services time. 

• Technical, Environmental and Legal – None 
• Political - None 
• Reputation – Responding to the Consultation will enhance the Council’s reputation. 
• Equality & Diversity – None 

 
5 RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE  
5.1 Note the contents of the report; 
5.2 Appoint a sub-group with authority to review the proposals contained in the Consultation 

Document and provide it views to the Head of Legal and Democratic Services by 31 
July 2012; and 

5.3 Authorise the Head of Legal and Democratic Services to respond to the consultation on 
behalf of the Council. 

 
 
 
MARSHAL SCOTT   DIANE RICE 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE                           HEAD OF LEGAL AND DEMOCRATIC SERVICES 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BACKGROUND PAPERS 
 
REF: MJH/Licensing Committee/19 June 2012  
 
For further information please ask for Mair Hill, extension 3216 
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